
Nikki R. Haley
Governor

tate of out!) Carolina
Office of tlje (^obernor

1205 Pendleton Street 
Columbia 29201

January 18, 2017

VIA ELECTRONIC DELIVERY
Mr. Willie Elorton McAbee III
mcabee wh@gmail. com

Dear Mr. McAbee,

We received your Freedom of Information Act request for the following:

“[A] copy of the Report and Recommendation issued by the three member 
panel convened to hold a hearing about members of the Richland County 
Recreation Commission.”

Due to the high volume of Freedom of Information Act requests received by the Governor's Office 
and the significant costs associated with producing these requests, typically our office charges a 
reasonable cost for searching and copying records as allowed pursuant to Section 30-4-30(b). 
Also, we do not regularly provide records in electronic format as our system’s security does not 
allow the emailing of large attachments.

However, as your Freedom of Information Act request is for one document, we will not charge a 
fee and I have provided it in electronic form. Please confinn receipt of the document.

If you have any questions, please let us know.

Sincerely,

Richele K. Taylor 
Chief Legal Counsel

RKT


